Milford Lab Meeting August 2024

1. Welcome to Zoraida Mercado who joined our team last week. Zoraida will be working P/T (primarily days with weekend/holiday evening & day coverage) in the lab as a technologist. Zoraida will start raining in Chemistry first, then onto Heme etc. 
2. Know your numbers is ending on August 23rd-
3. Please complete your centrifuge, BSC & shipping train soon so the certificates can be kept on file.
4. Update on BNP on e411-2-we are waiting for the probes to be changed on the analyzer. Hoping this finally corrects the problems being had with the QC etc. so we can run the test on both instruments.
5. Procalcitonin on the e411 is very close to sign off and hope to go live soon. Keep eye out for procedure sign-off and training to come.
6. Virginia recently finished doing a lipase dilution study that has been approved by Dr. Minerowicz allowing us to dilute patient samples X10 to expand out current CRR from 375 to >3000 (aligns with BH range). The procedure has been updated and will be assigned to all staff prior to go live along with training.
7. Please remember to date all QC/calibrator bottles
8. Remember to fill in all maintenance charts
9. Keep eye on all supplies and let Laura/Virginia know if something needs to be ordered asap. The ordering process has changed and all orders must be approved by upper management so it takes longer. Also, please put away all orders received into the lab-it is everyone’s responsibility on all shifts to put away orders when they are received in the lab. A lot of items have temperature requirements and would need to be discarded if not handled appropriately. and mark items with received dates (a sticker gun is on order to make this easier). 
10. [bookmark: _GoBack]Weekend huddle coverage-It is very important that the lab attends their scheduled dates to cover the morning safety rounds (MSR’s) on the weekends at 8:15. There are only 3 departments assigned to cover these (BH Chem, Heme & MCBH). It is not optional, this must be attended. 
11. Schedule-trying to do it 4-6 weeks in advance so if you need time off please put in INFOR and also email Laura.
12. Roche contract still isn’t signed but we are moving ahead with the construction plans. The phlebotomy storage room needs to be cleaned out for the new Hydo water line. We are also trying to clean out the main storage room in the lab with overflow supplies being stored in the old Micro. There are a lot of Siemens EXL reagents in the walk in.
13. As with patient testing, directions must also be followed on all CAP samples. Instructions for the PT’s are clearly outlined in the booklet that accompanies the survey. The last lab blood gas survey was unacceptable due to the instructions not being followed. 
14. Cell phone usage is still a problem in the lab and warnings will be issued. 
